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The entrance to Resumidero de los
Mangos. Peter Sprouse.

William Russell in the 1960s. They
were also shown a cave that they named
Sótano de Don Pablo, after the land-
owner, Pablo Berrones. My crew came
across them hiking back, and they
joined us to look at two pits JL knew
of. The first one was just south of
Sótano de Berrones, and it looked nice,
maybe 20 meters deep. We named it
Sótano del Pájaro Vaquero after an odd-
sounding bird we heard calling. The
next one was north of Berrones, a
smaller pit we called Sótano de las
Espinas. When we got back to the
posada we found that Gustavo Vela and
Sergi Gómez had arrived.

Nathan and crew went back to the
Azteca Road area the next day and

went to the ostensibly marked location
of Cueva de Ask Patty, vaguely reported
by Patty Mothes and Roy Jameson in
the 1970s, but found only a shallow
crack. So they returned to Cueva de
Don Pablo and began mapping it. It was
a large room that went about 60 meters
deep, with little fauna. Charley’s crew
went back to Cueva del León, and it
kept on going in clean-washed passage.

They found a tube-maze area
six drops down with several
pits going off, with air. Lots of
fauna were seen. Philip’s crew
pushed the pit Marlena had
found, Sótano del Brinco de
Alicia (Alice’s Plunge), rigging
down four drops through can-
yon passage. It kept going.
Aimee, Pat, Gustavo, and Ernie
finished mapping Cueva del
Ojo de Agua. Terri, Jean Louis,
Mónica, and I were taken by
Gustavo Berrones to see the
deep pit he had found just west
of town. We did a jungle chop
through the karst to get there.
It was a nice pit four seconds
deep, and we named it Sótano
de Gustavo in his honor. After
lunch we left Mónica to catch
the bus back to Saltillo, while
we went off to meet Rogelio,
whose friend took us to a pit
near Sótano de Gómez Farías.
It was a small pit on a hill, not
very impressive-looking, but
we knew this was a good area.
We named it Sótano de la
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